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purposes of the declared value excess- 
profits tax and the capital stock tax as 
provided in section 511(i) of the Act. In 
lieu of any adjustment with respect to 
such declared value excess-profits tax, 
there is imposed for any taxable year 
ending on or before June 30, 1945, in 
which the gain is realized an additional 
tax of 1.1 percent of the amount of the 
gain. No additional capital stock tax 
liability is incurred. 

(b) Improper deposits. In the case of 
deposits in the construction reserve 
fund of amounts derived from sources 
other than those specified in section 
511 of the Act, or in the case of failure 
to deposit an amount equal to the ‘‘net 
proceeds’’ or ‘‘net indemnity’’ within 
the period prescribed in section 511(c) 
of the Act and § 287.15, the taxpayer ob-
tains no suspension or postponement of 
any tax liability and the tax is collect-
ible without regard to the provisions of 
section 511(c) of the Act. 

(c) Time for filing claim subsequent to 
election under section 511(c)(2). If an 
election is made under section 511(c)(2) 
of the Act, and paragraph (a)(2) of 
§ 287.12, and if computation or recompu-
tation in accordance therewith is oth-
erwise allowable but is prevented, on 
the date of filing of notice of such elec-
tion, or within six months thereafter, 
by any statute of limitation, such com-
putation or recomputation neverthe-
less shall be made notwithstanding 
such statute if a claim therefor is filed 
within six months after the date of 
making such election. If as the result 
of such computation or recomputation 
an overpayment is disclosed, a claim 
for refund on Form 843 should also be 
filed within such six months’ period. 

§ 287.25 Assessment and collection of 
deficiencies. 

Any additional tax, including the 1.1 
percent amount imposed by section 
511(i) of the Act, due on account of 
withdrawal from a construction reserve 
fund, or failure to comply with section 
511 of the Act or the regulations in this 
part, is collectible as a deficiency. In-
terest upon such deficiency will run 
from the date the withdrawal or non-
compliance occurs. The amount of any 
deficiency, including interest and addi-
tions to the tax, determined as a result 
of such withdrawal or noncompliance, 

may be assessed, or a proceeding in 
court for the collection thereof may be 
begun without assessment, at any time 
and without regard to any period of 
limitations or any other provisions of 
law or rule of law, including the doc-
trine of res judicata. 

§ 287.26 Reports by taxpayers. 
(a) Information required. With each in-

come tax return filed for a taxable year 
during any part of which a construc-
tion reserve fund is in existence the 
taxpayer shall submit a statement set-
ting forth a detailed analysis of such 
fund. The statement, which need not be 
on any prescribed form, shall include 
the following information with respect 
to the construction reserve fund: 

(1) The actual balance in the fund at 
the beginning and end of the taxable 
year; 

(2) The date, amount, and source of 
each deposit during the taxable year; 

(3) If any deposit referred to in para-
graph (a)(2) of this section consists of 
proceeds from the sale, or indemnifica-
tion of loss, of a vessel or share there-
of, the amounts of the unrecognized 
gain; 

(4) The date, amount, and purpose of 
each expenditure or withdrawal from 
the fund; and 

(5) The date and amount of each con-
tract, under which deposited funds are 
deemed to be obligated during the tax-
able year, for the construction, recon-
struction, reconditioning, or acquisi-
tion of new vessels, or for the liquida-
tion of purchase-money indebtedness 
on such vessels, and the identification 
of such vessels. 

(b) Records required. Taxpayers shall 
keep such records and make such addi-
tional reports as the Commissioner of 
Internal Revenue or the Administra-
tion may require. 

NOTE: The records referred to in this sec-
tion shall be retained for a period of six 
months beyond the termination or closing 
out of the reserve fund. 

§ 287.27 Controlled corporation. 
For the purpose of section 511 of the 

Act and the regulations in this part a 
new vessel is considered as con-
structed, reconstructed, reconditioned, 
or acquired by the taxpayer if con-
structed, reconstructed, reconditioned, 
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